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 for consideration by the Apex Town Council 

 

 Item Type: CONSENT AGENDA 

 Meeting Date: June 13, 2023 

Item Details 

Presenter(s): Russell Dalton, Traffic Engineering Manager   

Department(s): Transportation & Infrastructure Development  

Requested Motion 

Motion to approve an Interlocal Agreement between the Town of Apex and Wake County Board of Education 

(BOE) in the amount of $2,250,000 for reimbursement of a portion of the various road and related 

transportation infrastructure improvements identified to support and benefit the Felton Grove High School 

project, including a commitment to accept maintenance and liability responsibility for speed humps on 

Thriftwood Drive and Derry Down Lane, and authorize for the Town Manager to execute the agreement on 

behalf of the Town. 

Approval Recommended? 

Yes 

Item Details 

Wake County Board of Education (BOE) is seeking monetary contribution toward offsite road improvements 

and modifications to Stephenson Road as well as acceptance of maintenance and liability responsibility for 

speed humps proposed on Thriftwood Drive and Derry Down Lane.  The proposed agreement specifies the 

Town shall reimburse the Board of Education (BOE) the amount of $2,250,000.00 to offset a portion of the 

cost associated with the design and construction of a northbound left turn lane and southbound left and right 

turn lanes at the intersection of Stephenson Road and Thriftwood Drive, and the design and construction of 

a northbound left turn with opposing adjustments for southbound lane alignments at the intersection of 

Stephenson Road and Derry Down Lane.  These improvements were identified in the Traffic Impact Analysis 

to mitigate traffic impacts along Stephenson Road associated with Felton Grove High School.   

 

The Board of Education (BOE) is improving Derry Down Lane as minimally necessary to provide adequate 

public access as a state-maintained roadway to Stephenson Road, constructing three (3) Speed Humps, and 

the addition of an eastbound right turn lane from Derry Down Lane onto Stephenson Road. They are also 

improving Thriftwood Drive as minimally necessary to provide adequate public access as a state-maintained 



roadway to Stephenson Road, the construction of one (1) Speed Hump, and addition of an eastbound right 

turn lane from Thriftwood Drive onto Stephenson Road. 

 

Payment is due to the Board of Education within forty-five (45) days of receipt of the reimbursement request, 

following completion of the construction and installation of the offsite road improvements (as evidenced by 

final acceptance of such Infrastructure by the applicable governmental authorities after expiration of the one-

year developer warranty).  This expense has been included in the Town’s Capital Improvement Plan with 

annual allocations spread over a 3-year period. 

 

Attachments 

 CN10-A1: Interlocal Agreement for Infrastructure Provisions to Support Public School Facilities - 
Felton Grove High School Project - Thriftwood Drive and Derry Down Lane 

 CN10-A2: Exhibit A: Vicinity Map of Board of Education Property -  Felton Grove High School Project 
- Thriftwood Drive and Derry Down Lane 

 


